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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a Special meeting of the Full Council held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 6th May 2014.              
Present     

                                      Mr. R. Leithall                            Vice Chairman of Council         

                                      Mr M. Benson                              Mr. R. Piper                               
                                      Mrs H. Boot-Handford                 Mrs. H. Rogers
                                      Mrs. D.M.A. Chapman                Mr A. Sadleir
                                      Dr. N. Harmsworth                      Mr K. Smith  
                                      Mr. R. Maycock                           

         Apologies.
Apologies were received from Mr. Lamb due to holiday, Rev. Law and Mr. Dennis due to prior commitments.
1469.   Discussions to be held in part two on the latest developments at Woolacombe Road Site.
Mr. Benson proposed suspend standing orders seconded by Mrs. Boot-Handford.
Mr. Smith expressed his feelings over the way this Council is dealing with the ongoing problems with the building site, and the placing of an email from Councillor Sanders on the fencing and over the planning application.

Mr. Smith also asked why this meeting is to be held in part two. Discussions were held.

Mr. Benson proposed a motion that this Council go into part two, seconded by Mrs. Boot-Handford.

Discussions took place.
Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed a motion that this Council come out of part two, seconded by Mr. Sadleir.
Mr. Piper proposed a motion that this Council pursue items discussed within Part two, seconded by Mrs. Rogers.
The Clerk read the following emails;
1. Mr. Paul Thomas.

To Whom It May Concern

I am writing with concerns regarding the building development at Woolacombe Road (The Grove), Bere Alston.

My concerns are as follows:-

Not being able to park in the layby for some time.

The unsightly pile of topsoil with its blue tarpaulin flapping in the wind.

The issue of planning being granted when it is apparently illegal for the construction to have access over the layby.

I also understand that there is a problem with the new footpath route.

I would like to know what action the Parish Council is going to take to address these concerns as nothing has been forthcoming so far.

In my opinion the Parish Council has not been seen to be aware of these concerns of the residents in the immediate area of the development.

Why was permission ever granted knowing there was no right of access other than the original field gate?

Clerk to reply explaining that members of this Parish Council have been working hard and at great length and will be continuing to do so, also add that the granting of planning was done by the Planning Inspectorate as the company took it to appeal after being refused planning by West Devon.

2. Phil Townsend Devon County Highways Development Management Officer.
Your email has been passed to me by John Doswell as the Highways Development Management Officer for the area. The new Highways Agreements Officer for the area, Matt Beddow, starts in post today and will visit the site as soon as possible to check out the position re the advance signage. He visited the site with the previous Agreements Officer the week before last so is well aware of the issues involved. I visited the site myself in the interim period last Wednesday, when, unfortunately, there was little activity on site.

The permanent site access is to come from Woolacombe Road and the planning permission granted by the Inspector has no conditions imposed on it requiring access (temporary or otherwise) from any other position so that is where access, including temporary access, is approved to come from. There is always inevitable disruption during a construction period, but it should indeed be minimised by appropriate signage. We will ensure, as much as we are able within the constraints of the appropriate legislation, that appropriate and reasonable signage is erected by the developer and maintained.

I have copied in John Doswell, the Neighbourhood Highways Officer, and the planning authority with this response for their information and I have also made the developer aware of your concerns by email in anticipation of our site visit later this week.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.30pm.
Signed this 27th day of May 2014
Chairman……………………………….
